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Agency Climate Change  
Adaptation Policy Statement
The Millennium Challenge Corporation (MCC) is an innovative and independent U.S. foreign aid agency 
that is helping to lead the fight against global poverty. Created by the U.S. Congress in January 2004, MCC 
is changing the conversation on how best to deliver smart U.S. foreign assistance by focusing on good 
policies, country ownership, and results.

MCC strongly supports the goals of Executive Order (EO) 13514 and is committed to complying with all 
applicable environmental and energy statutes, regulations, and EOs. MCC recognizes that the pursuit of 
sustainable economic growth and a healthy environment are necessarily related, and that climate change 
adaptation is a critical complement to climate change mitigation. Environmental stewardship and a focus 
on economic justification for MCC programs are fundamental to the agency’s operational approach and 
commitment to sustainability. In developing its EO 13514 Sustainability Plan, MCC is committed to a 
program of continuous improvement. In addition, MCC, exercising its own authority, will include climate 
change adaptation as appropriate in its consideration of overseas projects and operations.

Daniel W. Yohannes, Chief Executive Officer 
Millennium Challenge Corporation
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